Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Overarching Theme 

Focus Group Meeting

The Furnival, Verdon Street

11th October 2005, 6:00 - 8:00 pm
Minutes

Present:  Stephen Cooke, Jackie Toyne, Leroy Betts, Aisha Special ‘K’, Ronnie Lewin, Andy Shallice, Mark Lankshear, Mark Lavender, Clare Burnell, 

In Attendance: Mushall Khan, Roy Sinclair

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome, Introductions & Declaration of Interest


	Attendees introduced themselves to the group.

At this point no-one declared an interest. 

Mushall informed attendees that Ian Clifford would not be attending and she was present in his stead. 


	

	2.
	Apologies
	Steve Jones, Ian Clifford


	

	3.
	Minutes of Last Meeting


	The minutes would be brought back to the next meeting, as there was no one present to agree the content.


	

	4.
	Matters Arising from Minutes


	Steve Cooke asked if there was enough in the budget to address issues with lighting in Abbeyfield Park.

Mushall stated: she would pick this up with Ian on his return.


	MK to pick up issue of lighting in Abbeyfield Park with Ian

	5.
	Theme Strategy Group Minutes


	Leroy Betts informed members that the ‘Mile Run’ was a community event run by Burngreave Sports Network and would not be added to the CET RIF. 

Mushall informed members that the decisions made by the Partnership Board relating to the prioritisation of BNDfC projects, would be available by November 2005. 

Andy Shallice raised concerns regarding the Black Women’s Resource Centre and its loss of business due to the opening of the new Sure Start Centre. 


	Ian to follow up BWRC issues with the Childcare Strategy Group and report back to this group



	6.
	Theme Managers Report


	Youth Provision

Ronnie Lewin asked if ‘Youth Provision’ covered all ages.

Mushall stated she and Ian would find out and feed back to this group.

It was asked if the ‘Stakeholder Event’ in October was still on and who the attendees would be.

Andy Shallice informed members that it was still on, however, it would not be taking place in October as suggested but possibly 14/11/05 at Fir Vale School Andy also added that a list of attendees was provided by Ian. Attendees were also informed that ‘Sheffield Futures’ currently deliver their service according to Government guidelines. 

Ronnie stated the issue regarding delivery of Sheffield Futures services needs addressing to be more area oriented. 

It was mentioned that Sheffield Futures had been through the grinder on referral issues etc over the last year or so and the project is now more Burngreave oriented. 

With regards to the Full Service Districts Andy informed the group that the first event with the new boundaries is to take place on the 14/11/05 and that this could be a contentious meeting. 

Members stated that the report back from the ‘Youth Council’ had not yet been received and it would be interesting to see what the report contains.

Benefit Take Up

Aisha and Leroy informed members that this was initially to be elderly oriented but will access others on a staged approach. 

The group entered a general discussion about this topic and poverty reduction. 

Aisha stated the Benefit Take Up Campaign would not reduce poverty. 

Members agreed it was just one of a variety of proposals to reduce poverty in the area. 

Jackie Toyne (BNDfC Evaluation Manager) informed members that she and Ian were to meet and discuss monitoring of this project and would feed back to this group on developments. 

The group was informed that 50% of pensioners in the area were not claiming Pension Credit, with possible reasons being:

· Some think it will affect their savings

· Complicated application system

A member asked what the strategy for progression was.

Andy replied with:

· Mass awareness

· Outreach

· The training of frontline workers

· DWP application completion assistance 


	MK/IC to source Youth information and feed back

	7.
	Introduction of BNDfC Evaluation Manager - Jackie Toyne


	Aisha introduced Jackie to the group.

Jackie informed members she was looking into training local residents to be evaluators and working alongside them. This would assist in obtaining a local influence on decision-making. Jackie also gave an outline of her role to members and some of the projects she would be evaluating shortly. 

Clare Burnell arrived 6:45
Mark Lankshear asked whom he should contact regarding evaluation issues. 

Mark Lavender stated he needed to meet to discuss the evaluation of the ‘Cellar Space’ project.

Jackie stated that she was the contact for evaluation and she would be happy to meet and discuss any evaluation concerns. 


	

	8.
	Exploration of MORI Survey Computer Tables Data

8.1 Communications and Community Engagement Questions

8.1 Burngreave Messenger Project Beneficiary Questions

	Mushall outlined the MORI report to members, explaining that the Community Engagement tables were not in relation to the BNDfC CET but more Community Engagement in general by BNDfC. Attendees were asked if they had any questions.

Ronnie asked if there was any information on the Radio Station.

Mark Lankshear gave an outline of the data provided informing members that MORI informed them that there would be space for specific questions for 3 projects. The chosen 3 were, The Messenger, Community Learning Campaign and The Police Team, so there was nothing in this report on the Radio Station, however, it is part of the Communications Strategy. 

Ronnie asked if we could utilise the local notice boards in the area.

Steve Cooke/Aisha informed attendees that these belonged to the Tenants and Residents Associations (TARA’s) and they were very reluctant to share this media. 

The group entered a general discussion about the MORI information. 

Concerns were raised over the use of different people in the 2002 and 2004 surveys.

Mark Lankshear informed members that MORI will say 500 out of 5000 (10%) is a robust enough number to obtain reasonable data. Mark also stated: MORI are allowing us to use an excellent resource here and if there are any questions that need to be asked then we should utilise this service. 

Regarding Community Engagement, Aisha and Ronnie stated: many people are not aware they have been involved in BNDfC activities. 


	

	9.
	Members Update 


	 Steve Cooke 

19/10/05, St James Church, 2:30 pm – 4:30 pm Fun & Games afternoon 50p admission

Mark Lankshear

15/10/05, Abbeyfield Park House, 1:00 pm Burngreave Messenger AGM 

Mark Lavender
20/12/05, Christmas Celebration, 4:00 pm – 6:00 pm, 
Steve Cooke
Life in Burngreave Event took place at the previous weekend 11:00 am – 3:00 pm

Mark Lavender
15/10/05 The Furnival, City Sanctuary Event, 9:30 am – 2:00 pm

Leroy Betts
5/11/05, 1 pm start, BNDfC Bonfire, 3 displays @ 5:30, 6:30 & 7:30 pm

9/12/05, 4:00 – 8:00 pm, Green City Action – Festival of Lights

Festive Fun ongoing!
Aisha Special ‘K’
Donations to Asian earthquake fund can be made at Rainbow House

26/11/05, 2:00 pm onwards, Rainbow House Launch


	

	10.
	AOB


	Mushall/Aisha – producing a schedule for project updates, projects will be asked to present to both Focus and Strategy groups. 

Ronnie raised his concern over Communication and Community Engagement stating: this needs to be more robust.

Steve Cooke mentioned that after 10 –12 years in this country some refugees still can’t obtain citizenship.
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